M.S. SWAMINATHAN RESEARCH FOUNDATION

M.S. Swaminathan

Founder Chairman Ex-Member of Parliament (Rajya Sabha)

MSS/DB/ 2 April 2019

His Excellency Mr Kenji Hiramatsu Ambassador of Japan to India Embassy of Japan in India Plot No.4&5, 50-G Shantipath Chanakyapuri New Delhi – 110 021

Dear Ambassador,

I am very happy that His Majesty Naruhito will be taking over as Emperor from May 1. I had a great privilege of knowing his father Emperor Akihito. The first financial support for the M S Swaminathan Research Foundation (MSSRF) at Chennai came from Japan. We have had very close working relationships with Japanese scientists. We also received the Blue Planet Prize and the Honda Prize. I am therefore writing this to send our prayers for the health and happiness of Emperor Naruhito.

I am also happy that the era of Japan's next Emperor will be named 'Reiwa'. This is very appropriate at this time since globally we must promote harmony. On behalf of everyone at MSSRF, we convey to the Emperor and the people of Japan our best wishes for their continued health and happiness based on the principle of harmony between nature and humankind and harmony within humankind.

With warm personal regards,

Yours sincerely,

M S Swaminathan

MJ Swewcatter

Cc: Mr Kojiro Uchiyama

Consul General of Japan in Chennai No. 12/1, Cenetoph Road, 1st Street

Teynampet, Chennai - 600 018